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May's Program
- Monday, May 8, 2000

The Lux Quilt Collection & the University Place Art Center
with Linda Lux Striman and Gayle Andres

Gayle Andres, director of the University Place Art Center, and
Linda Lux Striman, great-niece of Gladys Lux, will present a

program featuring the quilt collection of Gladys Lux and the
University Place Art Center. Gladys is well known for her na-
tionally famous doll collection and her talents as an artist and
teacher, but she also had an eye for quilts. These quilts are
housed and sometimes displayed at the UPAC. Gladys is the
aunt of John I-ux for whom Lux Middle School was named.

April Hostesses
fl Greeters - Pat Janssen and Carol Christensen
O Refreshment Committee - Rose Beideck, Chair; Sally

Campbell, Linda Daiker, Ginny Harvey, Joan Ogle, June
Reta, Luella VanVleck, Rae Jean Ziegelbein

Lineo I n QU i t1e rEiRffi ld''.r iltffii5i nce. 1 973
Meeting the second iVt'on=Uay ot baCh,mO.h ,September

through May, qt the Seventh Day Adventist Church,
' , ,4015 S, Sgth S-i.l:p"et; Hih'eoln,,.Nebibsk-a

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. Prtogir!fi at 7.:0O- p.rn,
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President's Golumn
Dear Friends,

I want to take this opportunity to thank you all. I want to
express my gratitude for your support, your enthusiasm, and
your suggestions. Your smiling, positive faces mean more to
me than you can imagine. I want to publicly thank those indi-
viduals whose patience and hard work help to make the Lin-
coln Quilters Guild a successful and vibrant group.

As your president, I hope that throughout the past year I
have listened to your concerns and been open to your ideas. I
have tried to keep the best interests of the Guild in mind when
making any decisions. I have also tried to look to the future of
our organization. It has been a learning experience, some-

times difficult, most often enjoyable. To be "mother" to all of
you for this time has also been rewarding. Thank you all for
the chance that you gave me to grow, work hard, learn tons,
and generally have a great time.

- Lora

********

LQG 1999-2000 Officers
President: Lora Rocke ............ 488-1670
President Elect: ... Diane Deahl............ 420-9080
VP/Program: ......................... Jo Anne Bair .......... . 488-0344
Secretary: ...............Bev Vogel 464-3812
Treasurer: Pat Anderson........... 464-7755

Quilt Show Chair: . Kim Bock 421-1729
AQSG Chair: ......Kathy Moore 488-5620

The Plain Print
is the monthly newsletter of
the Lincoln Quilters Guild

of Lincoln, Nebraska.
The deadline for submitting
articles to thePlain Print is
the 2nd ll/ednesday ofeach

meeting month.
Send articles to Leah Hayes,

l8l0 S 23rd St. Lincoln (02)
E-mail: LeahKSH@aol.com.
or phone Leah at 477-5709.

Advertising in the Plain Print
Businesses: One business card

size ad is $20 for the first month
and $15 a montlr for subsequent
rnonths. A trvo business card size
ad is $35 for the first month and

$30 a month for subsequent
nronths.

Individuals: Mentbers may place

classified ads in the "Quilters' Ex-
change" at a cost of $1.40 for 20

rvords.

Send camera-ready ads along
rvith a check nrade out to "Lincoln

Quilters Guild" to Leah Hayes,

l8l0 S. 23rd Street, Lincoln, NE
68502. Questions: 477 -57 09.
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Workshops
Monthly workshops: May 22
tr Morning: Resource Room, 60th & South Sts, 9:00 a.m.

Questions, call Janice Kirchoff at 489-1566.
a Afternoon: St. Matthew's Episcopal Church, 2325 S.

24thSt.,l:00 p.m. May hostesses: Kim Bock, Glorio Bell,
Marthena DeGarmo, Marilyn Thompson. Questions, call
Sharlee Green at 488-2477.

n Evening: The Front Parlor, 5800 Cornhusker Hwy. 7:00
p.m. May hostesses: Yoko Smith and Abbie Sauter. Ques-
tions, call Glenda Johnson at785-54I5.

tr New Group: Contact Judy Edwards at 489-7395.

Cuddle Quilt Days: Friday, May 5, & Saturday, May 6,

in the Resource Room from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Quilt Show
at the Governor's Mansion

Virginia A. Spiegel, Ph.D., will be showing her mixed media
art quilts at the Governor's Mansion from May 9 to June 9,
2000. The quilts can be viewed at the Mansion, 1425 "H"
Street, in Lincoln from l:00 to 4:00 on Thursdays, or during
public functions. There is no admission charge.

Spiegel is a full-time studio art quilter based in Nebraska
City, NE. She was one of eleven Nebraska artists selected by
the Nebraska Arts Council for participation in the Governor's
Mansion Art Program based on submitted slides and resumes.

Spiegel has had work juried into regional, national, and inter-
national exhibits. She will be the featured speaker at one of
our guild programs next year.

.'i.'.:i:,1
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Minutes
LQG General Meeting

April 10, 2000
7:00 p.m. Seventh Day Adventist Church

Lora Rocke, President, welcomed Guild members.
Jo Anne Bair introduced speaker Chris Wiegers from Beatrice, NE.

Chris will be teaching a Machine Trapunto class on April 16, 2000.
Lora called the meeting to order. The minutes of the last meeting were

approved as written. Pat Andersen gave the Treasurer's report. Pat Hack-
ley moved to accept the report, and it was seconded by Jo Baxter.

Diane Deahl gave announcements. The Guild had eleven visitors. Di-
ane thanked the refreshment commiffee. Nancy Pierce will be taking
membership dues before and after the meetings in April and May. Mr. &
Mrs. McClane sent a thank you for the Cuddle Quilt that their grandaugh-
ter received while she was in the hospital.

Vice-President/Programs, Jo Anne Bair, reported that the Quilters Day
Tea had a wonderful program and delicious carrot cake. The program for
May will feature the collection of the Lux quilts.

Quilt Show 2000: Kim Bock, Chair, reminded guild members to turn
in items for the auction. To date we have sold $2300 for the Raffle Quilt.
Hemotology office reported that they use about 50 blankets a day and will
appreciate lap or twin size quilts. Be sure to turn in registration forms for
quilts you want in the show. Photos of your quilts will be taken at our next
Guild meeting in May. Kathie Baumbach reported that there will be a
Cancer Research table at the Quilt Show. There will be risk forms to fill
out to help with early detection. Donations will be welcomed. The Execu-
tive Board approved that 10% of the Quilt Show auction money will go to
"Every Women Matters" and90%o will go to programming. Connie Strope
asked Guild members to help with security during the Quilt Show.

Diana Dreith, Bus Trip Chair, announced that 6 spaces are still avail-
able, and she will take reservations until April22nd.

Lora thanked her Executive Board and Chairs for their help in this
year's Guild.

Lois Wilson, Nomination Chair, presented the new slate of officers for
the 2000-2001 Quilt Guild:

Diane Deahl. President
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Janiece Goin.......................President Elect
Marilyn Rembolt...............Vice President/Programs
Gloria Smith.....................Vice PresidenVPrograms Elect
Kathie Baumbach.........,.....Secretary
Sheila Green..........i...........Treasurer
Lana Jo Reffert..................Treasurer Elect

The new slate of officers was approved by the Guild Members.
Pat Andersen, Treasurer, presented the new budget for 2000-2001. The

Guild will vote at the next meeting in May.
Sue Volkmer', Cuddle Quilt Chair, has two bed size quilt tops that need

to be quilted. These quilts will be given to the Cedars Home for Children
at their new facility. Sue and Wave Hanson would like to donate fifty
Cuddle Quilts or Wall Hangings to the home. Members were asked to
help with this project.

Gloria Smith received 22 Friendship Blocks. Joyce Donlan won 12

blocks, and Kathy Moore won l0 blocks.
Kate Laucomer, Raffle Quilt Chair, drew names for the following

winners: Deb Peck...............quilt made by Terri Wenz
Anita Dover...........quilt made by Gloria Smith
Roxann O'Hare......quilt made by LaDonna Pankoke

Lora adjourned the meeting for Show & Tell.

- Beverly Vogel, Secretary

Treasurer's Report
The LQG Checking account balance was $6,929.68
Deposits have been made totaling $3,659.00
and disbursements of $1,721.70
Leaving current balance in the LQG Checking account of $8,866.98.

The current balance in the Raffle Quilt Checking account is $2,267.92.
The two CDs stand at $7,620.21 and $ I 0, I 58.66.
Therefore, total assets of the LQG as of 4/1012000 are $28,913.17.

- Patricia Andersen
LQG Treasurer
4/t0/2000
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Lincoln Quilters Guild

Current Budget
Exnendifrrres 2000-2001
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OPERATIONS:
Administrative & Committee Chairs $250.00
Hospitality & Courtesy 80.00
Janitor 100.00

HistoricalDocumentation 250.00
1,800.00
r,350.00
370.00

$4,500.00
300.00
400.00

$250.00
250.00

75.00
1,500.00
70.00

$ 123.95
66.50

25.6t
I,500.00
l,050.00
180.00
58.00

643.39
I,607.00
s5,254.45

$3,710.68
307 .71

790.00*
4,980.77*
724.94
$10,514.10

$-
27t.20
183.00
t05.47
1,279.29
70.00

t,774.75*
3 14.00*
$ 3,997.71

45.00

$45.00

$250.00
80.00
100.00
250.00
1,800.00
2,000.00
370.00
144.00
25.00
650.00
4,000.00
$9,669.00

$5,000.00
300.00
400.00

,,ooo.oo
$7,700.00

$250.00
250.00

75.00
s00.00
100.00

$1, r 75.00

$60.00
300.00
20.00
$380.00

Next Year's
Budget

The Finance
Committee has

prepared this budget
for the Lincoln

Quilters Guild for
2000-2001. It was

presented at the April
meeting and will be

brought to a vote by
the membership at the

May meeting.
If you have questions

about the budget
before the meeting,

please contact
Pat Andersen,

Treasurer.

Finauce Committee:
Gloria Hall, Pat King,

Wendy Ray, Bev Vogel

Page 6 Plain Print

Bulk Rate Permit & P. O. Box Rent 144.00
Guild Information Flyers 25.00
Membership Book 650.00
Newsletter (printing, postage, labels) 2,975.00
Total Operations $7,994.00

EDUCATIONAL SERVICES:

Resource Room Rent
Meeting Room Rent
Insurance

Programs
Library
National Quilting Day

Scholarship
Cuddle Quilts
Mini-RafTle Grants
Special Projects
AQSG 2000
State & County Fair Awards
Santa Socks

Spring Bus Trip
Biennial Fall Retreat

Quilt Show 2000 seed money 2,000.00
Total Educational Services $7,200.00

COMMUNITY SERVICES:

McDowell Program/Workshop -Screenprinting Shirts
Total Community Services $ 2, 145.00

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES :

Dbl signature service charges $60.00
Accounting/Audit 700.00
State Nonprofit Corporation Biennial Fee***
Total Professional Services $760.00

May 2000 ",'

2OOO-2001 BUDGET
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EXPENDITURES Budgeted
I 999-2000



PUBLIC ORGANIZATIONS:
AQSGNQA Guild Memberships I15.00
TotalPublicOrganizations $l15.00

TOTAL EXPENDITURES $I8,2I4.00

MARCH 27,2OOO
REVENUE Estimated

1999-2000

$ 100.00

$ 100.00

$19,91r.26

$l15.00
$l15.00

$ 19,039.00

* These expenses have been regained by charging attendees
** 'Thanks'to our accountant who isn't bilting us this year
*** This fee comes up alternate years. Don't fmget $20.00 next year!

Current Estimated
Revenues 2000-2001

Dues
Frame Rental
Program & Class Fees

Spring Bus Trip
Bienniel Fall Retreat
Mini RafIIe Funds
Santa Socks
Screenprinting Shirts
Cuddle Quilts Donations
Garage Sale
Interest on Accounts
Newsletter Ads
% of Quilt Show 1998
% of Quilt Show 2000
General Fund Monies
TOTAL REVENUES

Biennial Fall Retreat
Cuddle/Comfort Quilts
Mini-raffl e Scholarship
McDowell Program
Spring Bus Trip
ASQG 2000

Quilt Show 2000

TOTAL ALLOCATED FUNDS

$6,300.00
r00.00
2J00.00

,,ooo.oo**
900.00
r 00.00
s,t27.05

2,t86.9s
$ 18,2 14.00

$5,025.04 - 4.980.77
$ 278.00 + 259.00
$ 563.12 + 6r8.90
$2,160.00 - 1,774.75

$1,484.00 - 790.00
$1,500.00 - t,279.29
$2,000.00 - 859.94

: $ 44.27
- 271.20 : $265.80
- 183.00 = $999.02
= $385.25: $694.00
= s220.71: $1,140.06

$3,749. I I

$4,760.00
120.00
1,610.00
I,484.00*
5,025.00*
6t7.00*
_*

9.00

606.08
20.00

o,ooo.oo
$ 18,25 1.08

$7,500.00
100.00
2J00.00

,o.oo
100.00

5,000.00
2,939.00
$ r 9,039.00

* These items do not affect our annual budget as they'pay their own way'.
** This won't be happening due to our newly acquired knowledge on our non-
profit status.

STATUS OF ALLOCATED MONIES:
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Gommittee Chairs 1 999-2000
Please prepare your final reports and bring them to the meet-

ing in May. I will be calling you to remind you prior to the

meeting. It is important that you pass along what you have

learned to those who follow.
Thanks, Lora

Membership Dues
Membership dues for next year need to be paid by June 1st -
$25.00 for members under 62 years of age and $15.00 for
members 62 & over. Yearbook forms will be available at the

May meeting. Any questions, contact Nancy Pierce at 423-
4539.

"Payment of dues shall not entitle members
to any special benefits which are not likewise

made available to the general public." -LQG Bylaws

Mini Raffle
Congratulations LQG! We raised $169.75 at the April meet-

ing. Congrats to the quilt winners! And a special thank you

to Teri Wenz, Gloria Smith, and LaDonna Pankoke for the

wonderful mini quilts you donated!

Summer Plain Print Deadline
The summer issue of the Plain Print will be coming out the

first part of July, so we will need to have everything in by

Monday, June 19. Please send articles to Leah Hayes, 1810 S.

23rd Street, 68502; e-mail: LeahKSH@aol.com; phone: 477-

5709. Thankyou!!

May 2000
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Resource Room
As of May I, the Resource Room, located at 60th & South
Streets, will no longer be open on Tuesday mornings. It will
reopen again in September. If you need access to the room,
please call Barb Schlegelmilch at 483-2751 or Diane Deahl at
420-9080.

National Quilting Day Update
Thank you to all who came and helped make our celebration
of National Quilting Day a success. I especially want to thank
the committee, Marilyn Rembolt, Sheila Green, Bev Vogel,
Brenda Carlson, Carolyn Meter, Chris Wiegers, and Elaine
Ford. Lora Rocke gave us a wonderful peek into the sewing
rooms of some of Nebraska's favorite quilters. A very special
thank you goes to Mickey Anderson for the door prizes and to
Marilyn Rembolt for the batting. Everyone left with aprize.

- Jo Anne Bair

School Book Program
As part of our Outreach Program, the board has proposed the
following: each year the Lincoln euilters Guild wili donate a
book related to quilts, quilting, or quilt history to the Lincoln
Public Schools libraries. The donations will alternate between
books to middle schools and high schools and books to ele-
mentary schools.

Beginning this year, all Lincoln Middle Schools and High
schools will receive a gift of a quilt-related book for each li-
brary. Next year each elementary school will receive an ap_
propriate grade level book related to quilts or quilting. The
funding of this program will be from mini raffles, donations,
and a budgeted amount.

May 2000 Plain print Page 9



LQG Quilt Show
June 9, 10, 11

Lux Middle School

79th & High Streets

Revving Up for the Quilt Show!
Guild Members, are your registration forms for the quilt show
and challenge filled out? Both forms are included in this
month's Plain Print. Registration forms will be accepted at
the May meeting or by mail. Addresses can be found on each
of the registration forms. Joyce Page and a Challenge Com-
mittee Member will be at the May meeting to take pictures of
your quilts, if you still need them for your registration forms.

Top monthly seller of raffle tickets will receive a gift at the
May meeting. Get your tickets sold, NOW! They make great
Mother's Day and birthday gifts! We will also need to collect
ALL unsold raffle tickets at the May meeting, so that they are
available for sale at the Quilt Show. We have doubled our
sales of raffle tickets sold compared to this date in 1998.
Keep up the good work. If you are in need of more tickets to
sell, please contact me (Kim Bock, 421-1729) or meet with
me at the May meeting.

Kate Laucomer received several auction quilts at the April
meeting. They looked wonderfuMt is not too late to still get
an item donated for the quilt show auction. l|Yo of auction
proceeds (up to $500) will be donated to "Every Woman Mat-
ters", Nebraska's Early Detection of Breast and Cervical Can-
cer Program. It was established by Federal Legislation in
1990 and is adrninistered by Nebraska Health and Human
Services. The purpose of the program is to improve access to
Breast and Cervical Cancer screening services among women
who do not have health insurance or are inadequately insured.

Clipboards will be passed around during the May meeting
for hanging, take-down, white gloves, and greeters. Hanging
of the quilts will be done on Wednesday, June 7th & 8th. By
helping to hang quilts, you get an up-close look at the quilts!
If you can't spend the entire day, come for what time you have

Page 10 Plain Print May 2000
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available. Both white gloving (gloves provided) and greeting
are done during show hours. Two hour shifts are available, so
be sure to sign up. These are opportunities for you to help
with the quilt show and enjoy it at the same time.

See you in May! - Kim Bock

LOG Website: http://lqe.tripod.com

Quilt Show Ghairs
Guild President: Lora Rocke 488-1670
Guild President-Elect: Diane Deahl 420-9080
Quilt Show Chair: Kim Bock 421-1129
Auction Chair: Kate Laucomer 423-4611
Raffle Quilt Designer: Millie Fauquet 464-4176
Raffle Quilt Travel Agent: Deb Plasek 420-7057

Faye Stevens 488-6417
Raffle Quilt Tickets: Kim Bock 421-1729
Pink Challenge: Lorelee Novak 423-3863
Lux School Liaison: Brenda Carlson 489-9098
Reception: Martha Lane 421-2135
Hostess/Greeters: MaryHild 435-3051
White Glovers: Kathy Bennetch 464-1133
Merchants' Mall: Sheila Green 483-0453
Publicity: PhyllisHigley 486-3901
Quilt Registrations: Kim Shelley 467-4266
Quilt Hanging: Jodi Hefley
Take-Down: Carolyn Vosika 489-3163

Quilt Display Labels: Jean Ang 784-31 I I
Name tags: Cathy Baumbach 488-2721
Breast Cancer Awareness: Cathy Baumbach 488-2i21
Web Site: Chris Weigers 228-3977
Y-Frame Coordinator: Pat Hackley 423-2909
Hands-On Activities: Becky Haynes 483-7020
Typesetter & Catalog: Kim Shelley 467-4266
Viewer Choice Award for Challenge: Donna Christiansen
489-4579

Registration
Deadline

for the Quilt Show &
Pink Challenge

entries -the Muy Guild
Meeting on May 8.

Drop-off dates & sites are
listed on the Quilt Show
"Rules & Reg's" insert.

To register a Special Y-Frame
Display, contact Pat Hackley,

423-2909
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LQG Quilt Show
June 9,10,11
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Quilt Show Auction
It's time to be turning in your auction items!! The auction is
quickly approaching (oh my!), and we need your auction items
turned in WITH an auction label and a sleeve on the back.
You may still pick up labels at the May meeting.

If your auction item will not be finished by the May meet-
ing, please contact Kate (423-461I) so we can make anange-
ments to receive it before the quilt show . . . it makes life
much easier in the Laucomer household, if the auction booklet
can be worked on and pretty much finished before the show
begins!

Attention All You Night Owls!!!
There are openings for security personnel at our quilt show.
Requirements for this job (if you should choose to accept
it) . . . quilt-sit an entire gym loaded with beautiful quilts on
Thursday, Friday, or Saturday from the close of show hours
till opening the next day. TOUGH DUTY!

And what could you possibly do to fill the hours while
keeping our quilts safe? Do you have tops that need basting,
but you haven't had the time or the large surface to get it
done? Lux School just happens to have numerous tables (and
a very large floor space for those of you who like to rough it)!

Would your small group like to pull an all-nighter? Have-
n't had time to read that terrific book you've had for months?
Couldn't possibly make it all night??? Give me a call, and we
can arrange for the number of hours you'd like. If you think
you might be interested in this assignment, or would like fur-
tlrer details, please call Connie Strope at 423-7375. Your
Guild needs YOUtt

flLight
#llmpressions

Fine Photography...
Crafted with

Imagination

Mark Renkeu
Williamsburg Vllg.
421-81n



An lnvitation to LQG Members
As a way to celebrate the fact that we have access to so many
wonderful quilts in the James Collection, I am inviting any in-
terested member/friend to join me in recreating a favorite quilt
from that collection. My goal is to have some of these repro-
ductions ready for hanging during the AQSG Seminar in Oc-
tober. They can either be tops or completed quilts, full size or
miniaturized. If you are interested in participating, please
contact me, Kathy Moore, at 488-5620. I have mine picked
out, but if you want to participate and don't know which one
you'd like to recreate, give me a call. I can help. I need to
hear from you so we'll know how many quilts we need to plan
for so please give me a call.

For information on the
2000 American Quilt Study Group Seminar

in Lincoln, October I3 to I5,
and to find out about volunteer opportunities,

contact Kathy Moore, AOSG Chair,
at 488-5620.

Gommunity Fundraiser
A year-long "Home Project" is focusing on the preservation of
the many stories of "home" in our growing capital city. Lin-
coln artists and quilters are invited to parlicipate in a joint
fundraiser that will benefit Friendship I-Iome and The Wagon
Train Project. Quilt blocks depicting "home" will be dis-
played and on sale at F. M. Hall House,1029 S. 1lth Street,
on May 14,2000. Proceeds will go to Friendship Home and
the Wagontrain Project. For more information and details call
Lora Rocke 488-1670.

IQSC Hours
The International Quilt
Study Center is open
Monday, Tuesday, &

Wednesday from
9:00 a.m. to noon in

the Home Economics
Building on East

Campus. Drop by to
see the quilts fiom the
James Collection and
learn more about how
they house and care

for the largest, publi-
cally-held quilt collec-
tion in the world. Call

Alta at 472-6549, if
you have questions.
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May Friendship Block
4-Patch

We are ending the year with a basic block. The settings of it
can be numerous. Make as many blocks as you like, but you

can only win one set. Please put your name on each block.

Please use all cotton fabric that has been pre-washed.

Fabrics needed: 3" squares, white tone-on-tone
3" squares, spring floral print

Sew together as shown.

This will make a 5" fin-
ished block. You should
have a 5 112" block with
seam allowances.

Questions?
Call Gloria Smith

489-0062
or Brenda Carlson

489-9098.

Things to Bring to the May 8th Meeting

tr Membership Dues tr Quilts to be Photographed for
tr Committee Chair Reports Registration Forms

u Raffle Tickets: sold and unsold tr Quilt Show Auction Items

tr Quilt Show and Pink Challenge o Friendship Blocks
Registration Forms A Name Tag

Plain Print May 2000
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I had an awful dream last night,
I woke up uncomposed

I dreamt I went to buy some cloth
but the fabric store was closed.

I peered lhrough barren windows;
I could see no one in there,

and those shelves that held goodfabric
andfine notions, they were bare.

And what about those ladies,
that helped me, oh, so much

with all my quilting projects....
....they just had that special touch.

Alas, I saw a kind old man
and as he walked towards me,

I said, "l come to brry some cloth
that this store is closed, I see."

He said: "That don't surprise me,
why, those ladies can't compete

ntith that great big, fancy, discount store
that they builtjust up the street."

I thought about the words he said
as he ambled on his way;

I guess i"f I'm lo btry some cloth
that's where I'll shop today.

I drove ttp to the parking lot
and headed to the door;

tha! thing swung open and here I was
inside this great, huge store.

I grabbed a cart and walked and walked
past clothes and pots and pans;

I Jinally saw a Stock Boy, and I said,
"Please help me if you can."

By Yvonne Hollenbeck

I said, "l came to buy some cloth,"
and he gave me afunny stare,

then mumbled barely legible,
" l think it's by hardware. "

Well, I pushed that cart past ten more aisles
and sure enough, I see

the bolts offabric, every kind,
and a clerk to wait on me

I told this preuy lady
I had come to buy some cloth;

she said, " My dear, you're on your own,
I can only cut if o.ff

"the bolt and mark the price,
then you must pay up front, "

and she walked away and left me;
I was really up a stump.

'lhe bolts were all a hodge-podge
and they didn't seem to care;

there was no "Jenny Beyer"
and I was wishin' I weren't there.

I thought about that nice quilt show
and a lump came in my throat;

gosh, I wish that shop weren't closed
and that's when I awoke!

I awoke to one good lesson
of how this dream could sure come tnte

if those little shops conld not depend
onfolks like me and you

to shop there for our quilting needs,
though they sometimes can't compete

tpith lhose great bigfancy discount stores,
but you know, those small shops can't be beat!

P r i n ted w i t h perni ssion

"The Quilter's Nightmare"
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Lincoln Quilters Guild

Mission Statement
The purpose of Lincoln Quilters Guild is to impart k-,-rowledge

of the ar\ and craftsmanship associated with quilting and

patchwork; and to educate, learn, preserve, and pass along

whatever information exists about quilts and patchwork
past and present.
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